
October 2018 

SFX NEWSLETTER  
Love of God. Love of Neighbour 

The SFX PTA is made up of people like you!  

The SFX PTA includes all parents and staff of the school.  It organises events and supports school 
activities throughout the year, which provide a chance for the whole community to get together 
and also raise funds for charity or to develop the school. Taking part is the perfect way to meet oth-
er parents and staff and to be involved in your childôs school. 

Our next big event is the Christmas Fair on Friday 7th December from 15:30 ï 18:00 
and many hands will make light work!  You could help by: 
baking cakes, joining the committee, manning a stall, decorating the hall, donating raffle prizes, 
sorting tombola and raffle prizes, 

Come along to the next planning meeting at the school to find out more:    

Wednesday 7th November at 5.45pm 

You could also join our Facebook page: ò SFX PTAò  or e-mail us at: sfx.pta@hotmail.com 

Geography Trip to Redcar  

The year 11 students went out on the first of two days 

fieldwork as part of their GCSE course.  They spent the 

day looking at whether the sea defences are  

effective in controlling erosion at Redcar.  The data will 

be used as the basis for our physical geography investi-

gation and to support their understanding of the 

'coasts' topic. It was a beautifully sunny day to be out-

side (as you can see in the photos) and see some of the 

features we have studied in lessons. 
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School reopens on Monday 5th November 

Headteacher Message  

Dear Parents and Carers, I hope that you enjoy read-
ing about the range of activities that our young peo-
ple have been involved in and their many accom-
plishments. One of our greatest achievements is to 
be placed as the top school in North Yorkshire in 
terms of academic progress. For more details please 
access the DFE website via the link. https://
www.gov.uk/school-performance-tables. You can 
compare our school through the local authority link 
and typing in North Yorkshire. 

I am delighted to report that the school has achieved 
the eco schools green flag status and we are the only 
mainstream secondary school in North Yorkshire to 
gain this prestigious award. The huge emphasis by 
the media on the impact that we are having on our 
environment cannot be ignored. I am personally 
grateful for the work done by all the staff, especially 
Mrs Land and our fabulous eco team in leading the 
school to make a positive change to secure our fu-
tures. 

A variety of extra curricular visits have taken place 
including geography field trips and a PE residential. 
In the next half term year 7 will be team building on 
their residential to the South Lakes and our KS4 pu-
pils will be going on a joint English and History trip 
to London. 

The school chaplaincy team and worship band have 
been very active, supporting the year 7 welcome 
evening and the harvest festival service at St Maryôs 
Richmond, where I was even persuaded to support 
the group on guitar! 

Our new year 7 have settled into school life and they 
are looking extremely smart in their new skirts. The 
work ethic across the school continues to be excel-
lent and I am always delighted to see such positive 
attitudes as I visit pupils while they are learning. 

Finally, Mrs Jackie Holt, my PA, has left the school 
to pursue new interests. She has been a wonderful 
colleague and will be greatly missed. We are looking 
forward to welcoming Miss Julia Chapman next half 
term when she takes over as my PA.  

mailto:sfx.pta@hotmail.com
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Year 10 & 11  

Fundraising 

On Friday 5th October key stage 4 held a bake 

sale and coffee morning for MacMillan. The 

event was a great success with some fantastic 

bakes helping us to raise over Ã565. Tevita 

Natubavivi won the raffle and Eleanor Foster got the closest to the óguess the length of the veggie 

roll competitionô. We would like to thank everybody who donated cakes and bakes. Thanks also go 

to parents and students who supported the event by buying and eating the cake! 

Post 16 Provider Fair 

A wealth of knowledge and advise was available from 

colleges, companies and careers advisors to year 11 

students considering their options for next year. 

Along with a wide range of providers available to talk 

with there was also a few past students who also 

came along to share their experiences in their own 

choice of further education and training. 

Year 7  

It is hard to believe that year 7 have completed a 6th of their school year already. This small  

selection of  images were taken during this term and they remind us how far they have come al-

ready; from finding their way around, learning how to do a tie, finding new friends and experienc-

ing new subjects. The results from the year 7 questionnaire showed a really positive start to the 

year. 

Year 8  

The Restart a Heart team visited the school on 16th October to 

show year 8 how to deliver CPR. All of the year 8 students had the 

opportunity to try out their skill on the specially designed dolls 

giving them practical experience in administering CPR 

Year 9  

9 Nicholson performed a moving assembly exploring the 

difficulties some people face and the use of food banks in 

the local community. As part of the assembly they asked 

people to donate items for the local food bank. Thank you 

to everyone who supported them and donated much 

needed food to help others, your donations have been  

delivered to the food bank at the Influence Church in 

Richmond. 


